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Dear Parent(s) and/or Guardian(s):

Fairfax County Public Schools (FCPS) has superior music programs because of the tremendous support it receives from the School Board, superintendent, parents, community-at-large, and booster organizations.  To achieve these high quality music programs, it is necessary to purchase music, instruments, equipment, uniforms; provide instrument services and additional instructional support; and, pay for student transportation for assessment registrations.  FCPS music programs rely on multiple funding sources including appropriated funds, fees collected from students, and funds provided by booster organizations.  FCPS appropriates student money for the required curricular components of the music program, and collects fees for a variety of program-related materials and activities.  In addition, booster organizations fundraise, solicit donations, and often assist schools with the collection of student fees on behalf of the school system.  Because schools and music booster organizations work concurrently and collaboratively in the administration and collection of funds to support the music programs, there has been some confusion regarding the types of fees and the administration of funds.  This document serves to provide clarification about required material fees, other program related fees, booster dues, and donations, and which organization is responsible for oversight of these funds.

Required Materials Fee — Each middle and high school music class has a required materials fee.  These fees may be called marching band fees, concert band fees, choir fees, and other similar names.  These fees are considered to be a required FCPS school fee.  In order for a fee to be considered required, the fee must adhere to criteria stipulated in the Virginia Department of Education and FCPS School Board regulations, and be advertised in Notice 5922, http://www.boarddocs.com/vsba/Fairfax/Board.nsf/files/9BLP3T62B262/$file/N5922.FY2014.pdf.  These fees are to be collected and maintained under direct school oversight in accordance with FCPS School Board Regulation 5810.  FCPS may ask booster organizations to assist in collecting these fees on behalf of and as a service to the school, but this money belongs to FCPS and must be deposited into FCPS school activity bank accounts.  The required materials fee pays for the consumables that are necessary for each student to have within the program.  Consumable items for middle and high school music classes may include, but are not limited to:  instrument services (emergency instrument repairs, accompanists), instrument accessories (sticks, mallets, heads, mouthpieces, reeds, cork, grease, oil), uniform items, uniform maintenance, music workbooks, and copyrights.

Other program related fees – Students may be assessed additional fees for non-required program-related material and activities such as spirit wear, district and state events, awards dinners, spring trips, and more.  These materials and activities are optional and are not a requirement of the class but are sponsored by the school.  These fees must be collected and maintained under direct school oversight however booster organizations may assist in the collection of these fees.  Fees for booster sponsored materials and activities may be collected and managed by the booster organizations as long as the material or activity is not a requirement of the class. 

Booster dues, fundraising, and donations – Booster organizations have voluntarily and generously supported FCPS music programs for decades.  Booster organizations, with the permission of FCPS, may fundraise and solicit donations to offer additional activities, events, and materials that will support and enrich each school’s music program.  Booster organizations often assess membership dues, however participation in the booster organization is optional and not a requirement of any music class.  Likewise, participating in fundraising events, soliciting donations, and making donations are also optional activities.  The funds generated from these activities are a tremendous resource for school music programs as they help lower students’ cost for other program-related materials and activities, and provide additional resources not funded by appropriated funds and required materials fees.  Booster membership dues, fundraising monies, and booster club donations may be maintained and administered by the booster organization.   

FCPS is working diligently to refine the business practices of the music programs and ensure all of the music programs meet FCPS policy and state regulations.  The FCPS music programs are very grateful for the continued collaboration and generous support by the School Board, superintendent, parents, the community-at-large, and booster organizations.  Questions about individual school music program budgets should be directed to the music director and administrator of the school.  For more assistance with required materials fees and other program related fees, please contact Keith Taylor, music specialist, at 571-423-4538.


Sincerely,


Karen K. Garza, Ph.D.


Superintendent of Schools

